
SAFARI FALL NEWSLETTER 2019 

 

The summer season is coming to an end but that doesn’t mean there aren’t many more wonderful days 

to spend at the coast!  

A TIME FOR THANK YOUS 

THANK YOU to Terry Stark for 8 years of service to Safari Association. Your hard work and vision have 

brought so many improvements and upgrades to the park.  

THANK YOU to the members who have worked to keep their lots cleared of weeds. The membership and 

your neighbors appreciate your efforts. 

THANK YOU to the volunteers who have helped with projects and emergencies (like water leaks and 

repairs). Your help keeps costs down. 

THANK YOU to all the members who help with the potlucks and the spaghetti feed. Your help with 

setting up, bringing food and cleaning up is greatly appreciated. 

THANK YOU to all who do 5 mph in the park! Safety is important and you are helping with that. 

THANK YOU to Marci Bennett for your donations to Monday morning coffee. 

As the winter approaches, please remember to winterize your beach homes. Make sure your water is 

turned off at the underground faucet to avoid pipes freezing. Also, make sure anything that might blow 

away during our winter storms is secured.  

MARK YOUR CALENDARS for billing. Billing will come out October 1st and April 1st. If you have not 

received your invoice by the 10th of these dates, contact Safari to avoid a late fee of $50.  

Be sure your contact information is up to date with the office. Contact Safari if you change your address, 

phone number or email. You can email this information to safari3205@gmail.com or you can call and 

leave a message at (360) 355-9512. Thank you. 

We have a new “Alert” system for the park. If there is a water outage or some other emergency in the 

park, we can send out the information via cell phones to all members. We need to have your cell phone 

number verified and your cell provider (ATT, Verizon ect.). If you have not provided that information, 

please do so.  

Memorial Day weekend, the park has been having a garage sale. This past May the participation was 

quite low. If there is interest in doing it again next May, we need someone to step up and volunteer to 

oversee this event. If no one volunteers, we will let this go for 2020. 

We have been receiving numerous dog complaints. Our rules state that ALL dogs must be cleaned up 

after. Also, ALL dogs must be on leashes and supervised by a responsible individual. Constantly barking 

dogs are considered a nuisance. Please keep your dog quiet for the sake of your neighbors. 

Also remember that parking has been a problem. Make sure all vehicles are parked within the confines 

of your lot. 
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If you have guests visiting you, please let us know. If you have immediate family members using your 

site when you are not there, let us know. Remember, immediate family  is husband, wife, mother, 

father, son, daughter and brother, sister. Anyone else coming to use your lot needs to have the member 

present.  

A potluck to honor Terry Stark will be held Sunday, September 8, 2019 at 5:30. Please bring a dish to 

share and your own drinks. If you would like to bring a card for Terry, there will be a basket available to 

collect the cards. 

HAVE A GOOD FALL AND WINTER. Enjoy all the beauty the beach has to offer! 


